Burrough Green Parish Council Meeting 

Minutes of Tuesday 26th January 2016 held in Sheriffs Court Community Room at 7.45pm


Councillors present: Chairman –Jo Batting (JB), Ken Simpson (KS), Mark Penhaligan (MP) & Philip Hill (PH).
Present: Clerk – Vicky Bright.
	Item
	
	Action

	16/01/1
16/01/2
	Public Forum – LGA 1972, Section 100(1):
No members of the public present.
Local Authority Reports:
Cambridgeshire County Council.
None.

East Cambridgeshire District Council.

None.

Cambs Police – SNT.

None.

	

	16/01/3
	Accepted Apologies for absence - LGA 1972, Section 85(1) & (2): 

Cllr. Greg Way, Cllr. Angela Harris & Cllr. Ansa Khan
Absent: None.
	

	16/01/4

	Members Declaration of Interest (for items on the agenda) – LGA 2000 Part III:
None.
	

	16/01/5

	Minutes of the last meeting -  LGA 1972, Schedule 12, para 41(2):
Resolved 16/01/5.01

The minutes of the last meeting held on 30th November 2015, were adopted as a true statement and signed by the Chairman (JB).   
	

	16/01/6
i)
ii)

16/01/7
i)
ii)
16/01/8
i)


	Updates from previous minutes (FOR INFO ONLY:
Councillor’s Reports
Cllr. Batting advised that she hopes to clean the road signs this weekend coming.

Clerks Report

None.

Correspondence:
East Cambridgeshire Local Plan – Parish Council Workshop
The Clerk advised that a workshop for the consultation on the preliminary new Local Plan, which is due to be held for 6 weeks during February/March 2016, was to be held on Thursday 18th February 2016 for any Councillor’s wishing to attend.
Clean for The Queen – CCC
The Clerk advised CCC had offered the loan of litter picking equipment to Parish Councils and Community Groups for the ‘Clean for the Queen’ campaign being held on 4th-6th March 2016, in the run up to the Queens 90th Birthday Celebrations. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact CCC and ask for the equipment and to hold the village annual litter pick on Saturday 4th March 2016. The Clerk is to place a notice in the Village Voice and on the website.
Planning Applications:
Bottisham Parish – Neighbourhood Area Application
The designation of the whole of Bottisham Parish as a Neighbourhood Area for the purposes of neighbourhood planning.

Resolved 16/01/8.1

It was agreed to offer no objections to the application.


	Clerk

	16/01/9
i)

ii)

16/01\10
i)

ii)

16/01/11
i)

16/01/12
i)

ii)

iii)

16/01/13

	Play area:
Land Registry Update

In Cllr. Khan’s absence this item is to be deferred to the March meeting.

Bank Account.
Cllr. Harris is planning on going in to branch in the Half Term to change over the contact person and correspondence address on the account to the Clerk and Financial Officer to the Council, and to add signatories and remove the members who have left from the account.
Finance:
Parish Council Bank Balances and Reconciliation
The bank balance was confirmed as £15,505.48 as of 30th December 2015.
Resolved 16/01/10.01

That the Bank balances and reconciliation of payments & receipts be received and adopted and initialled as such by the Chairman (JB).
Cheques for signing and approval
Resolved 16/01/10.02
It was agreed to approve the payments of the following outstanding invoices and the cheques were approved and signed by Cllr. Jo Batting and Cllr. Ken Simpson.

ECDC
Dog Fouling Stickers
000639
£12.00
Mrs V Bright
Expenses
000640
£3.83
HM Land Registry
Play Area
000641
£40.00
Highways & Footpaths
Speed Watch Update
Cllr. Batting reported that before Christmas 16 letters were issued by the Police to offenders that were recorded by the Speed watch team. The average speeds recorded were 38 – 55mph. Last Sunday’s session recorded two offenders at 37-38mph. More sessions are planned in the Half Term. There are now 12 trained volunteers, and 3 more to be trained at the next training session which will include volunteers from Ashleigh and Brinkley.
Parish Matters:
Sanctuary Housing Parking & Landscaping
Cllr. Hill confirmed that the fees have now been refunded for the Grounds Maintenance and Tree costs. Works do appear to now be carried out regularly by the maintenance team. Road costs are still pending. Parking is being re-addressed by Sanctuary. The designated Public Open Space is still to be landscaped.
It was suggested that the Clerk and Cllr’s Batting and Hill draft a letter to Sanctuary chasing up and asking for firm solutions and dates to all outstanding issues and complaints from the residents being resolved.

Bus Shelter Repairs
The Clerk presented 3 options and quotes to replace the bus shelter, with either a brick shelter or a steel modern bus shelter. It was suggested that the Clerk look at options for an Oak Framed Shelter. The Clerk is to obtain quotes and present at the next meeting.
Parish Council Website

The Clerk confirmed that the Parish Council page on the village website is now compliant with the Transparency Code and the Council’s financial information and accounts are now electronically available to the public. It was agreed to defer the suggestion of the Parish Council setting up its own website to the July agenda.
Items for next meeting:
· Brick Bus Shelter Quotes/Options
· Play Area Land Registry Update
· Play Area bank account
· Village Green Land De-Registering Application
· Replacement Bench Quotes/Options
Date of next meeting Tuesday 22nd March at 7:45pm, in the Community Rooms, Sheriff’s Court.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 20:58pm.
Signed:                                                                                  Date: 22nd March 2016
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